
Retiring CSD Commissioner encourages
passing-out members

     The Correctional Services Department (CSD) held a passing-out parade at
the Staff Training Institute in Stanley today (November 23), with 28 Officers
and 40 Assistant Officers II graduating and 31 correctional officers
completing the Professional Certificate in Safe and Effective Control Tactics
Training Course. The Commissioner of Correctional Services, Mr Lam Kwok-
leung, reviewed the parade.

     Addressing the parade, Mr Lam said that the Staff Training Institute
(STI) of the CSD, which was established 60 years ago, has always sought to
develop work in knowledge management and made achievements in different
areas. He also noted that it is particularly encouraging that the STI
received the Hong Kong and Asia Most Admired Knowledge Enterprise Award last
year. For years, the STI has kept abreast of the times by continuously
reviewing its training content and improving its pedagogy. Recent years have
seen the introduction of virtual reality technology to deliver scenario-based
training, with a view to enhancing training efficiency and equipping trainees
to tackle the challenges ahead, he added.

     The CSD is preparing for the launch of Institutional Response Teams to
complement the operation of existing Regional Response Teams and Correctional
Emergency Response Teams, in order to integrate and strengthen institutions'
abilities in handling all eventualities. Among the teams reviewed today was
the first Institutional Response Team, whose members have already
participated in Qualifications Framework-accredited training courses reviewed
by the Department itself.

     Mr Lam said that the correctional team has all along attached great
importance to professionalism. To put into practice the CSD's dual emphasis
on safe custody and rehabilitation, the Rehabilitation Division was
established in 1998 to provide appropriate and effective rehabilitation
programmes to reduce recidivism and protect public safety. He added that to
date, the custodial environment continues to be safe and secure, and the
rehabilitation work continues to thrive and yield results. "We not only
provide persons in custody with market-oriented vocational training courses
and education courses at various levels, their family members are also
encouraged to join them on the road to rehabilitation, as we believe that
family encouragement and family ties are crucial for persons in custody to
turn over a new leaf," he said.

     Mr Lam added that the CSD also attaches great significance to the
promotion of community education, and one of the programmes involves the
training of youth leaders. In 2008, the Rehabilitation Pioneer Project was
launched to disseminate to secondary school students and youngsters the
messages of leading a law-abiding and drug-free life, as well as to support
offender rehabilitation. The first uniformed group, the Rehabilitation
Pioneer Leaders, was established this year to bring together youngsters with
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leadership potential. They are encouraged to lead other young people to
promote law-abiding values and support offender rehabilitation in future.

     The CSD has formulated seven visionary strategic focuses with a view to
improving the quality of its service. Among them, the CSD will proactively
develop the concept of "Smart Prison", including the pilot operation of Video
Analytic Monitoring System for Behaviour of PICs and Health Signs Monitoring
System for PICs, in order to enhance operational efficiency through the
application of technologies. The Department also plans to introduce "smart"
elements in prison redevelopment or development projects, and to build a
sustainable correctional system with an integrated operational protocol by
using technology to protect the public, so as to achieve the objective of
maintaining a safe and secure custodial environment.

     Three graduates spoke to the media after the parade. Officer Ko Chun-
man, who was awarded a Principal Shield, is also a member of the Hong Kong
China Dragon Boat Representative Team. He said he would use his persevering
spirit as an athlete to encourage persons in custody to face frustration and
help place them on the right path. Officer Khalid Mahmood thanked the
department for giving him opportunities to further his studies and be
promoted, and said he will continue to work hard to contribute to society.
Assistant Officer II Onna Hui has received nursing training overseas. She
said she would use her professional nursing knowledge to look after the
health of persons in custody and help them turn over a new leaf in a safe
custodial environment and reintegrate into society.


